BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 8 September 2014

	


	Present

	Cllr Mrs Blackmore in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Lord, Spear, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Parsons, Gilbert, Mrs Smith and Mrs Shapland.

Miss T Weaver (Parish Clerk)



	137/2014/15
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Bonds.



	138/2014/15
	Questions from the Public


	A member of the public requested if a pedestrian footpath could be provided at Barton Lane to provide access to the Tarka Trial.  The gentleman explained that he is partially sighted and due to lack of pedestrian pavements along South Street he finds if extremely dangerous to walk into the village.  If the Council would provide pedestrian access at Barton Lane then pedestrians would be able to access the Tarka Trial and be able to walk safely into the village.  

The Council agreed to pass on his concerns and request for a pedestrian access to be provided at Barton Lane to allow access to the Tarka Trial.



	139/2014/15
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman informed Members that previous invitations to local events had been sent to a former Chairman.  The Clerk had now instructed organisers to send all correspondence to the Council office in the future.

North Devon Voluntary Service would be holding their Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 24 September 2014 from 4pm – 6pm at the Barnstaple Rugby Club.

	140/2014/15
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 152/2014/15, as one of the suppliers is known to her.

Cllr Mrs Chugg declared a Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 146/2014/15 (a), as she is the applicant.

All Members declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 146/2014/15 (a), as the applicant is Member of the Parish Council.



	141/2014/15
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	142/2014/15
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 11 August 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 26 August 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 1 September 2014 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	143/2014/15
	Police Representation
	There were no Police representative present.

	144/2014/15
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £1,960.16.

(b)  RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for August 2014 be received and noted.

(N/C)



	145/2014/15
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the action sheet be noted.

(N/C)



	146/2014/15
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Shapland, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	147/2014/15


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that August had been fairly quiet at the County Council.  The review of the Youth Service and Library has been continuing and it is now looking likely that the Yard Lease will be transferred over to the Museum of British Surfing.  She has recently attended a meeting with Katie Major and others.  It is intended that Katie Major will provide two youth sessions per week and one of the local Rotary Clubs will provide one youth session per week.

Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that following the renovations at Exeter Library she had managed to obtain some of their movable shelving units for the Braunton Library to use.

The County Council has been carrying out resurfacing works to minor road in Braunton to extend the road life.  The proposed double yellow line in Braunton will be implemented this month. There is an extensive list of proposed road works along the A361, which includes works to be carried out to Exeter Road. Concerns were raised regarding what work was needed in Exeter Road as it had only recently been resurfaced.  The County Cllr would forward a list of the proposed works to the Parish Council.

Cllr Spear requested if the County Councillor could look into an area of grass at Pill Gardens, which has not been cut for over 12 months.  The County Councillor would look into the matter and suggested that the Parish Council should take over the grass cutting in the village.  The Parish Clerk reported that this had been investigated in the past but the County were unable to provide sufficient funding to enable the Parish to carry out this service.



	148/2014/15
	Report from North Devon District Councillors


	Cllr Spear reported that North Devon Council were trialling a pay on departure in two of its Barnstaple car parks.  If their trial is successful if might be worth the Parish looking at a similar scheme for Caen Street car park when the existing machines need renewing.

	149/2014/15
	Braunton Flood Update
	The Chairman read to Members the Flood Warden’s report attached, as Appendix A.

The Chairman informed Members that Mr Tattersall had been lobbying Government officials regarding the Flood RE scheme. Particularly with concerns that it does not include insurance cover for businesses.
RESOLVED:  That the Council supports the comments made by Mr Tattersall and that it writes to the MP Mr Nick Harvey in support of Mr Tattersall comments.

(N/C)
The Parish Clerk reported that the Jacobs report commissioned by Devon County Council would be available in the next few weeks.  The Flood Warden would like to attend the October meeting to present it to Members.

RESOLVED: That the Council invites Devon County Council and the Flood Warden to attend an informal meeting in the Council Chamber to present the findings in the Jacobs report.  

(N/C)



	150/2014/15


	Devon County Council’s proposal to relocate Taxi Rank in Layby adjacent John Wensley’s Newagents
	The Parish Clerk reported that the layby was adopted as a public highway by Devon County Council in 2003.  This area is now enforced by the County Councils Traffic Regulation Order and it intends to place a taxi rank in the layby in the near future.

	151/2014/15


	Town and Parish (TAP) Fund


	The Parish Clerk reported that the Council is part way through its Mobile Lengthsmen scheme.  The Council still has two years of TAP funding available, which needs to be spent by 31 March 2015. The trees along the A361 have not been pollarded since 2004.

RESOLVED:  That the Council uses the TAP fund to carry out works to the trees along the A361.



	152/2014/15
	Upgrade of Parish Council IT and Telephone System
	The Parish Clerk reported that the North Devon Council DLO grant would cease from 1 April 2015 and the Council would need to provide its own IT systems.  

The Council considered two quotations provided by local IT companies.  

RESOLVED: That the Clerk obtains further quotes regarding upgrading its IT system and brings them back to a future meeting for consideration.


	153/2014/15
	Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations 2014


	RESOLVED; That the Council adopts the draft Filming and Recording of Council and Committees Meetings, attached as Appendix B.



	154/2014/15
	Christmas Decorations in the Village 2014
	The Council considered a request from the Local Traders regarding placing a 25’ Christmas tree on the Village Green.  

RESOLVED: That

a. The Council in principle, grants permission for the Local Traders to place a 25’ Christmas tree on the Village Green, subject to the installation being carried out correctly and in accordance and with health and safety regulations.

b. The Council would contribute towards the cost of the tree by providing the lights.

(N/C)



	155/2014/15
	Provision of Play Equipment Recreation Ground
	Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that she had £5,000 towards the provision of toddler play equipment on the Recreation Ground.  Concerns were raised that the project would not be delivered during this Council’s term.   It was requested whether the money could be given to a smaller project within the village that would be possible to deliver during this term of Council.

RESOLVED:  That the Council would not commit to a project of this size, due to it being in its final year of Council.



	156/2014/15
	Environment School, 11 October 2014


	RESOLVED: That no Councillor would be able to attend this years Environment School.

	157/2014/15
	North Devon Voluntary Services
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for the North Devon Voluntary Services to use the Committee Room for 3 hours a week to provide a drop-in service for the local community.



	158/2014/15
	Chaloners Road Car Park
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for the 24 Commando Regiment at Chivernor to use 4 spaces in Chaloners Road car park on Sunday 9 November 2014, subject to them using the area in the far corner adjacent the Vivian Moon Centre.



	159/2014/215
	Hire of Village Green
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants Patrick Farrelly permission to use the Village Green on Saturday 4, 11, 18 & 25 October and 1 & 8 November 2014 to sell tickets for the ‘Big Curry’ event.


	160/2014/15
	Hire of Parish Hall
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission to allow alcohol to be consumed on the parish hall premises at the ‘Big Curry’ event being held on 9 November 2014.



	161/2014/15
	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (d) were received and noted.




The meeting closed at 9:15 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman
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